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TO: Kimberly Board of Trustees  
FROM: Sara Crystal 
RE: Monthly Report 
 
PROFFESIONAL DEVELOPMENT: 

• The Kimberly Core Teacher Team continues to build collective teacher efficacy and 
increase instructional skills. 

o The Core Phase One Team met on December 18th, focusing on using the EQuIP 
rubric to evaluate curriculum alignment.  They also outlined what their research 
for personal projects will entail. 

o The Core Five Team also met in December. This team focused on building a 
culture of learning (including a growth mindset) and managing student 
behaviors. 

• The December Early Release was used to complete staff training on the following topics: 
Bullying:  Recognition& Response (Refresher), Email and Messaging Safety (Full Course), 
Online Safety:  What Every Educator Needs to Know (Full Course), Password Security 
Basics (Full Course), Sexual Harassment:  Staff-to-Staff (refresher) 

• Much work has been done this month in preparation for our Taking Care of Our 
Teachers Day in January.  This year, a steering committee was formed to increase 
participation with more and new districts. 

 
TESTING: 

• Interim ISAT Blocks are being used at both elementary schools and now the middle 
school.  They are providing information for teachers as to the progress students are 
making toward the standards.  These approximately 15 question tests also provide 
experience with the testing format for students. 

• Istation is being used consistently at both elementary schools.  Students are taking the 
monthly progress report as well as spending some time on the instructional 
components. 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 

 

• Curriculum and Assessment Department continues to build understanding of improving 
our use of Mileposts and efficient ways of tracking data district-wide. 

• Mid-year STAR Reading testing will occur January 6th-16th.   
 

 
CURRICULUM: 

• We have needed to increase our Math book licenses again this month, due to growth.  
Teachers are reporting that though still challenging, CPM is working for them and for 
students. 

• Marygrace Ahern, Thema Cruz, Sara Crystal, Vernonica Rodriguez, Patricia Scarrow, and 
Catherine Talkington continue to learn more about the possibilities of Imagine Learning 
as a tool for meeting diverse needs of students. 



 
GIFTED & TALENTED: 

• We have identified two more students as GT in December. 

• Enrichment classes have been provided at the elementary schools this month. 
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